Motion 2
Submitted By: Socialist Students steering committee
Building Socialist Students in 2017
1. Socialist Students has had some huge successes over the past year. Our excellent contingent at the national education in November marked us out as the most fighting and determined, well organised and numerous force on the student left. Our societies are thriving, and we have expanded the number of campuses on which we are a regular and active socialist presence.
2. Maintaining the position we have built up requires work in and of itself. As always we need to attend to the basics. We need to fight to continue having well publicised meetings on a varied political programme.
3. Socialist Students groups that organise regular activity on campus, like a weekly stall, are invariably able to reach more people with socialist ideas and keep more people involved, as well as having a more prominent presence on campus.  
4. We want to make sure all Socialist Students members are given a role and a say in the running of our Socialist Students groups. As we begin to approach the handover period, we need to ensure that we are developing new members who can take on new roles.
5. While it seems a long way off, society re-registration and even freshers’ stall bookings are increasingly early in the year. It’s important that we make sure everything is in place for that.
6. Our campaigning activity has got off to a flying start this year with the initiative we took for Trump’s inauguration.
7. We need to continue to develop our campaigning work. As part of this we should return to the idea of launching ‘education fightback’ campaigns against the HE bill and other attacks. But we should also continue to take up a range of different issues.
8. We have had a good record of standing in NUS delegate elections so far this year, but we need to continue to expand this side of our work by running more candidates, having well organised socialist campaigns and fighting to win these. There are still a few of these left which we should stand in.
9. With student union elections taking place on a number of campuses in the next year our groups should consider, in discussion with the Steering committee, whether we can stand candidates and run campaigns to win officer positions.
10. We should use the increased interest in socialist ideas and history generated by the anniversary of the Russian revolution this year to host discussions and debates and reach people who are looking for alternatives to capitalism.
11. As another way of increasing our impact, we should continue to work to expand and improve our social media presence. This means all our members taking responsibility for posting reports and pics, sharing material put out nationally and using their own social media reach to help expand that of Socialist Students.
12. The more material we produce for our website and magazine the more we can show our strength online. This means all groups should be working to produce regular reports of activities, as well as contributing more substantial material to our magazine.
13. While this year we have taken some steps forward in terms of raising finance for Socialist Students, we still have a long way to go to reach the target we set at last year’s conference. This year we should renew our determination to raise the funds needed to sustain and grow Socialist Students. This means continuing to adopt creative and energetic approaches to fundraising – from stalls, to socials to many other activities we are engaged in. We should also take seriously the task of registering all our societies through students unions and making sure that we are fully utilising the funding that is available to support each societies work through this. 
